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(Trenton) – The New Jersey Association of Counties (NJAC) commends Governor Chris Christie, Senate President Steve Sweeney, and Speaker Sheila Oliver for their bipartisan effort to ensure the long-term health and viability of the State’s pension system, and to control ever increasing healthcare costs that have long imposed a substantial burden on local government employers.  

“County governments dedicate approximately 50% of their overall budgets to salaries, wages, and healthcare; and, spent approximately $650 million on health benefits alone in calendar year 2010,” said NJAC President and Salem County Freeholder Beth E. Timberman.  

Although county governments have developed innovative healthcare cost saving measures over the years and made a good faith effort to meet their pension obligations, counties are struggling to make ends meet and have been forced to drastically cut essential services, personnel, and vital capital improvement projects.  
“We’re certain that this legislation will provide local governments with some much needed relief as many of our counties are projecting cost savings of up to $1.5 million in 2011 as a result of the recent law that requires employees to contribute 1.5% of their salary toward health benefits,” commented Timberman.  
NJAC is committed to advocating for legislation, regulations, and policy directives that empower county governments to operate more effectively and efficiently.  As a non-partisan organization that represents the only true regional form of government in the State with a unified and proactive voice, NJAC is dedicated to advancing innovative programs and initiatives for the sole purpose of saving valuable taxpayer dollars
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